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Paul Toohey

c/- NT News

GPO Box 1300

Darwin NT 0801

Dear Paul


    Your feature article “The sheer tragedy of 'normal' life exposed”, Sunday Territorian, May 29, 2018, pages 10-11, reveals depressing similarities to the analysis you wrote eleven years ago for The Bulletin, July 3, 2007, pages 25-29, “Hard Law Hard Love”. The latter article describes how Mal Brough's “Intervention” was supposed to be a solution to the social dysfunction in parts of Aboriginal society you so ably describe. In addition to your Walkley Awards, you certainly deserve a lifetime award in recognition for your persistent exposures of the dark underbelly of Northern Territory disadvantage as it expresses itself amongst those most affected by decades of inequalities and maladministration. No other journalist does it so well or with such heartfelt intensity, obviously written from your deep personal connection with the Territory and its people, in particular the Aboriginal people.


From time to time you have covered the ups and downs in the legal career of Judge Brian Martin, including his controversial decision to jail a Yaralin man for one month for the rape of his 14-year-old “promised bride” and the public outcry that followed, leading to an appeal and an extension of the sentence to three years, which Mal Brough thought was still too lenient. 


Months later, into this maelstrom, a young Aboriginal man stood before Chief Justice Martin in the Darwin Supreme Court on three charges of sexual penetration of a white teenaged girl without consent, resulting from an incident which occurred three and a half years previously, when the lad was 15-years-old. Proving his credentials to an audience of politicians, media and public, Chief Justice Martin sentenced the boy, by then a man, to seven years in Berrimah prison.


Years ago you expressed interest in this miscarriage of justice which I have documented in great detail on my website www.drbilldayanthropologist.com under the heading “Graham X”. There was no appeal, and Graham X has served the full seven years. However, his case remains topical at a time when all children in detention in the Northern Territory are of Aboriginal descent. Hopefully, after reading the attached updated commentary on the Graham X case you will see the potential for a feature article on the seemingly endless cycle of incarceration affecting black youths in the NT.

Bill Day

